
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

March 24, 2020
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with Roll Call.  

All those in attendance were either present through video or phone webinar via Zoom. 

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
Captain,Dom Garcia
Firefighter, Dustin Maggard

Engineer, Kris Jordan


Firefighter, Matt Burns

Firefighter, Chris Baird      
             
Public Present:


Steve Bowyer
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated that he had no administrative remarks. 
4. Approval of Minutes: February 18, 2020:
Minutes approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler reported that she included in the boards scanned and emailed packets a copy of a note card from a resident thanking B-shift for their excellent care and transport to the hospital.  
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope said that we are at 67.66% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR Salaries and Overtime is at 70.02%, which is high due to back filling open shifts during the summer when we had 3 employees out due to off the job injury, 2000 Physical Resources is at 45.69%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 54.27% and Capital Expenditures is at 30.57% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 59.41%. 
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler stated that we collected over $8,500 in ambulance revenue which is a bit less than in the year prior and the outstanding invoices have dropped back down to a below average level thanks to the hard work of AERO. She stated that Fire Recovery USA has billed for multiple vehicle stabilization calls and we received our first payment last month of $395 dollars and we will show more payments for the current month on next board meetings reports. Chief Tope reviewed the run log with the board. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated we have had a drop in calls due to the COVID19 illness that is keeping individuals from going to the hospital unless they are having serious issues, but nothing exceptional to report on. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope reported that the Senate went on recess before approving Senate bill 1160, which would have mandated that cancer be covered for fire responders through the company’s workers comp insurer. He told the board that with the bill in the works we received a letter from 7710 insurance, our current workers comp company stating that our bill would increase as much as 270% for the 2020-2021 fiscal year but they had no actuarial or backup to support this increase in our rates. He also stated that the other current workers comp company in Arizona is Copper Point (SCF prior) and they sent out a letter letting Arizona know that they would not cover any firefighter positions as of FY20-21 due to this proposed bill. Chief Tope let the board know that he is working with many other fire departments to establish a worker’s comp trust that would be run by Ashton Tiffany who helps a few other large workers comp pools run in Arizona. He said they are a well-known company and so far have gotten the job done. He said most likely, the first three years everyone one will pay a set fee and after those three years within the group an evaluation will be conducted on not only the each districts claims but other factors like how many pairs of PPE sets each individual has and how often a physical is conducted, and those factors will be taken into consideration and either lower or higher that districts annual bill amount. He said he would get the board more information on that once he had it. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope stated that he was told by the County a few days prior that we have had at least one positive case of COVID-19 in Munds Park. He said he has put into place different protocols for the firefighters to follow that will help lower exposure. He reported that we are doing okay on protective gear but we have placed orders for things we will need here shortly and it looks like those orders are 3-4 weeks out. He said that the last nationally infected figure he has seen was around 44,000 and he expects that number to increase drastically in the next week. He reported to the board that he has made it mandatory for all firefighters and any office staff working in the department to do a temperature check as soon as they get there to make sure no fever is present. He advised all staff if they were feeling under the weather to stay home. Member Treharne said she heard that the fevers show more prevalently in the afternoon and Chief Tope said he would ask the guys to do temperature checks in the afternoons as well. Chief Tope let the board know that he has made it known throughout the park that we are limiting access to the fire station in hopes of keeping all firefighters on duty from being exposed to someone who may not know they are sick with COVID-19 yet. 
Chief Tope told the board that he and Office Manager Mohler attended a virtual meeting by the Coconino County Treasurers Office on Friday and will continue to attend their weekly update meetings to keep tabs on how tax revenue is coming in and how the investing is going that County Treasurer Sarah Benatar manages. He said he will be requesting bi-weekly revenue updates from them. He did inform the board that due to the current hardships on Americans, we can expect to see tax revenue drop for the next few years. 

Lastly, Chief Tope reported that he is still working on this upcoming year budget and has asked everyone to get their 20-21 figures to him by next week. He told the board that he planned to bring a draft outline of the budget for them to review at April’s board meeting. 
9. CALL TO THE PUBLIC: 

Pastor Steve asked Chief how long he felt this COVID-19 situation would last. Chief Tope reported that he expected it to get worse up through the summer months at least, but ultimately, he did not know. He said that its important for all to follow the CDC guidelines on washing hands, social distancing and staying self-quarantined if any symptoms were being experienced.  Pastor Steve reported that the Church would still be doing their bread service on Thursdays, but they have changed it to drive-up services only to keep those needing the bread in their cars and helping with the social distancing advice. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:14 P.M.

Next Meeting: April 21, 2020 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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